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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

18-06 Father’s day

21-06 Coffee morning IB-building,

8.30-9.30

21-06 2, 4 Viewing school

gardens

12.00-12.30

27-06 8 Anglia award

30-06 8 Farewell evening

03-07 8 Backup farewell

evening

04 - 06-07 8 Free (summer

holiday)

04-07 3 - 7 Second report card

07-07 A - 7 Students free School closed,

daycare open

10-07 - 18-08 A - 7 Summer holiday School closed,

daycare open

21-08 A - 8 1st school day new

academic year
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New Students

Name Group

Jahir gr. A

Hossein gr. A

Elzine gr. D

Gavin gr. 4

Rowien gr. 4

Halley gr. 5/6

Avett gr. 7

Yassin gr. 7/8

Have you found us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.



Notifications

Daycare

Summer holiday programme BSO

The out-of-school care has

finished making the summer

holiday programme. The theme is

"Backpack your crazy! Each week

we will leave for a continent, with

1 country at the centre of each

day. We have also arranged for

Sport4kids to visit almost every

week for sports activities, such as

bubble football. All BSO parents

have received the programme via our parent app.

Daycare in fairyland

The daycare also started a new theme, 'Fairy tales', last

week. They will be covering different types of fairy tales

and carrying out activities in the coming period. They

started with 'The Three Little Pigs'.

Toddler playgroup

The summer holidays are almost upon us and for

the toddlers' playgroup that means the end of the

school year is almost upon us. We are wrapping up

the school year with the toddlers. We will end

with "Snuf goes on holiday". The preschool will be

closed from 10 July 2023 to 21 August 2023.

Main entrance

After the holidays, the day-care centre will again use the main entrance of RH

919. For both toddler playgroup, daycare and BSO Weidehommels, you can ring

the bell here via the intercom. We will open the doors for you. More information

on the use of the main entrance is available via the parent app.



Education

Social Schools

We migrated to the

platform Social Schools

a few weeks ago now. As

you may have noticed, it

works slightly

differently from SchouderCom. Some functionalities that were in SchouderCom

are not or not yet in Social Schools. We have been informed by Social Schools

that some updates are still to come. It is possible to communicate with other

parents through conversations. This was a question we got from many parents.

As parents, you decide whether you want to share your details with others.

Formation

Formation

In the schedule below, we would like to inform you about

the class distribution for the 2023-2024 school year.

Every school year, the formation is quite a puzzle. For

example, there are teachers who will work less and

teachers who will unfortunately leave our school. You will

therefore miss a teacher in the list below. Miss Louise is leaving us to join her

husband in the United States. We wish her the best of luck! You will also see 1

vacancy for the caretaker. The first interviews will be held this week. We are

extremely proud to inform you that we have further filled all vacancies.

Building RH 917

Group A Miss Sandra Wed-Thu-Fri and Miss Aynslie Mon-Tue

Group B Miss Hayley Mon-Tue-Wed and Mr Aad Thu-Fri

Group C Mr Aad Mon-Tue-Wed and Miss Christine Thu-Fri

Group D Miss Linde Mon-Tue-Wed and Miss Aynslie Thu-Fri

Teaching assistants: juf Rahieda, juf Myra, juf Corine and juf Petra

Building RH 919

Group 3 Ms Els Mon-Tue-Wed-Fri and Miss Theodora Thu

Group 3/4 Ms Denise Mon-Wed-Thu-Fri and Ms Yvonne Kaijer Tue

Teaching assistant: Ms Annette

Building IB

Group 4 Ms Leanne Mon-Tue-Wed-Thu and Miss Theodora Fri

Group 5 Miss Bianca Mon-Tue-Wed-Thu-Fri

Group 5/6 Miss Naomi Mon-Tue-Wed-Thu-Fri

Group 6 Mr Jurgen Mon-Tue-Wed-Thu and Miss Paula Fri

Group 7 Miss Sophie Mon-Tue-Wed-Fri and Miss Hayley Thu

Group 7/8 Miss Anne Mon-Tue-Wed-Thu-Fri



Group 8 Mr Ard Mon-Tue-Wed-Fri and Miss Suzan Thu

Teaching assistants: Ms Annette, Ms Evelien

PE teacher Mr Gijs (Mon, Tue and Wed)

Subject teachers English MP1 (group 3, 3/4 and 4) Miss Caitlin, MP2 (group 5,

5/6 and 6) Miss Kseniya, MP3 (group 7, 7/8 and 8) Miss Sandra

Music teacher Miss Isabel

Caretaker vacancy

Internal coordinator Miss Danielle

Lower primary school coordinator Miss Marly

Upper primary school coordinator Mr Ard

School leader Ms Yvonne den Haan

In the schedule you will see a new name, we welcome Miss Hayley to IKC De

Eglantier. Miss Theodora's parental leave ends in September, when she will

return. Miss Myra's parental leave is also coming to an end. Miss Myra will start

after the summer holidays.

In the coming newsletter, you will be informed about the gym schedule, study

days and the holiday schedule for next school year. In the first week after the

summer holidays, you will receive the new calendar for 2022-2023.

Farewell to Mr Peter

This school year, Mr Peter joined us as caretaker.

Unfortunately, he will be leaving us again at the end of this

school year. He wants to broaden his horizons and also

take a look at various other schools, possibly abroad. We

would like to thank Mr Peter for the pleasant cooperation

and wish him good luck and success.

End-of-year-celebration

On Wednesday, 21st of June, we will have an

end of year celebration with the whole

school, starting at 12.00. Why a party? To

celebrate...

... that we are now a fully billingual (TPO)

school!

... That it is the National School Garden

Viewing Day

... that group 8 receives their Anglia

Certificates

What does the celebration look like?



11:15 Anglia award ceremony for the students of group 8. The parents of the

students of group 8 are invited!

11.45 All children from the RH building are picked up by parents, the parents

take students to the schoolyard IB themselves. If you cannot attend, would you

like to report this to the BSO?

12:00 The party will be opened by our principal, Yvonne den Haan. The flag is

hoisted, the school song is sung.

12.15

- The students of group 2 and 4 and their parents can go and see the school

garden.

- The flea market opens, items are sold. You can rent a place for your child

for € 5.00 and then your child can sell second-hand items on the square.

You can register until 18-6 at y.kaijer@librijn.nl

- The restaurant opens: you can buy delicious snacks and drinks! The snacks

are made by the students and parents of group 8. Think of cash money for

the flea market and the restaurant!

- You can still buy tickets for the big lottery.

- On stage, group 8 sings songs from their musical.

12:45 Prizes lottery round 1

13.30 Prizes lottery round 2

14.00 The celebration ends, children from the flea market take home the

leftover items

Honey for sale

Honey is on sale again from our bees.

A small jar costs 4.50 euros and a large jar costs 6.50

euros. One jar may be bought per family. This way, we give

as many people as possible the chance to be able to buy

honey.

Major cleaning

It is time again for our big clean-up. On Friday

23 June, all kindergartners will receive a bag

with toys to take home. Please clean these with

your child over the weekend. It is mainly

clothes from the doll corner and plastic

material. You can put these items in a

pillowcase/washing net in the washing machine,

sometimes in the dishwasher or just with your

child in a bucket of suds together, the

inflatable pool in nice weather, etc. On Monday

26 June, we would like to have everything back

clean and dry. On Thursday 22 June or Friday
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23 June, please give your child a large shopping bag in which we can put the toys.

Please put a name on the bag.

Food cupboard

You may have already seen it, our food cupboard has been

moved to the other side of the square. It is now by the main

entrance with the opening facing the street. Hopefully, this will

make the locker more accessible.

Wanted: books for children aged 0-7 years

We are looking for books for children aged 0-7 for our mini

library. Do you have books you no longer use and would like to

get rid of? Put them in our mini-library and make many other

children happy.

Opening of library on RH and remediation of library

on IB

After weeks of hard work by parents, teachers and

DOK staff, the library at RH 917 was opened. Parents

and children could have a look at the library and read a

book. Peet Vermeulen festively opened the library.

The library at the IB building was also cleaned up. New

books have been purchased so that we can start making

full use of this after the summer holidays.

Judo

Over the past few weeks, the kindergarteners have had

judo from Mr Lars Gouweleeuw. This is very good for

children's development. They have learned to work together

and take care of each other. Instructive and fun games

have been played. Next school year, Mr Lars will teach judo

again. We are already looking forward to it



Overleven in de duinen -Haaglanden beweegt

Hello all!

Will you join 'Survival in the dunes' on Monday 17 July? This is an exciting

expedition to the Dutch coast. There you will be animal tracks and you will learn

which plants you could eat if you had to survive in nature. You will discover how

the dunes purify our water and how you can build your own shelter.

In short, during the expedition you will explore in groups and learn what you

need to survive. We do this in Nationaal Park de Hollandse Duinen. A super

beautiful protected nature reserve along the coast of the Netherlands. Just

maybe you will see a deer or a fox.

How can you participate?

Sign up before Thursday 29 June by emailing v.zwinkels@haaglandenbeweegt.nl

(name child, phone number parent, age child, any allergies)

Cost: free of charge

Age: 8 to 12 years old

You will be picked up with a bus

from the parking lot of swimming

pool Kerkpolder (Kerkpolderweg 1)

and also brought back at this

agreed location.

Neighbourhood sports coaches from

Delft voor Elkaar will accompany

you.

Times: We will gather at 8.30 am at

the parking lot and you will be back

at 2.45 pm.

See you then!

www.meenaarzee.nl


